



Burlington MPP Cam Jackson (centre) presents the cheque for \$600,000 Halton Regional Police Chief Ean Algar (left) Don Robinson, chair of the Halton Regional Services Board.

> Photo by RON KUZYK

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF MILTON TTY: 905-878-1657 905-878-721

MILTON TRANSIT

Please be advised there will be no Dial-a-Bus, GO Feeder, and Physically Disabled Transit Services on

Friday, March 29, 2002

Scheduled services for Dial-a-Bus and GO Feeder will resume on Monday, April 1, 2002.

Thank you.

NOTICE OF TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE AND RECONSTRUCTION

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 300 of the Municipal Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter M.45, as amended, that the Council of the Town of Milton, at its meeting to be held in Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, on April 22, 2002, beginning at 7:30 p.m. will consider the passing of by-laws for the temporary closing and reconstruction.

First Line from Steeles Ave. to No. 5 Sideroad (July 2, 2002 to September 6, 2002)

Plans detailing these projects are available for viewing during normal business hours at Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, Community Services Department.

Council will hear, in person, or by their counsel, any person who claims that their lands will be prejudicially affected by the said by-laws, and who applies to be heard. Persons wishing to be heard should notify the Town Clerk in writing, no later than Wednesday, April 17, 2002.

Any inquiries should be directed to the following:

Rick Tipping, Projects Coordinator

Town of Milton 43 Brown Street

Milton, ON L9T 5H2

Tel: 905-878-7252 (ext. 2164)

Fax: 905-878-6995

email: rictip@town.milton.on.ca.

REQUEST FOR BID

THE FOLLOWING BID DOES NOT INCLUDE DRAWINGS:

CONSULTING ENGINEERS, 02-051
THE FOLLOWING BIDS INCLUDE DRAWINGS:
HARROP DRIVE RECONSTRUCTION, 02-189

ESQUESING LINE, 02-180

Sealed Bids on forms supplied by the Town of Milton will be received by the Corporate Services Department, Purchasing until 11:00 a.m. local time on:

April 17, 2002

Specifications and forms may be obtained at the Town Hall, 43 Brown Street, Milton, Ontario, Corporate Services Department, Purchasing during normal business hours, Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. There is a bid document fee of: \$27.00 (\$25.23 + \$1.76 GST) for regular bids or \$54.00 (\$50.46 + \$3.54 GST) for bids with drawings. Payment can be made with cash, cheque, Interac or Visa/Mastercard.

Any inquiries regarding this tender may be directed to the Purchasing at (905) 875-5404. If you would prefer that this bid be couriered to you please complete the Request for Bid Document form on the Town's website: www.town.milton.on.ca. Plan takers and current and upcoming bids are also posted on the web site.

Funding helping pay for new police officers

By ROBB SWYBROUS

Special to The Champion

An injection of more than \$600,000 from the provincial government is helping to pay for at least 43 new cops and a new program to discourage youth crime.

"(Staffing) represents about 84 per cent of our budget so by the Province contributing to front-line staffing that, in turn, decreases our budget pressures," said Halton Regional Police Chief Ean Algar. "And at the same time (it) allows us to gain additional staff to place them on the road to respond to front-line issues."

On Thursday, Burlington MPP Cam Jackson presented Chief Algar and Halton Regional Police Services Board Chair Don Robinson a cheque for \$607,401 on behalf of the Ministry of the Solicitor General.

It's the third payment to Halton police since 1999 and brings the Province's total commitment to the service to more than \$2.2. million over three years.

"It is a decent shot in the arm," Chief
• see MONEY on page 7

